

PRIME MINISTER

Press Statement No. 286

8th July 1974

MEMORIAL SERVICE FOR H.P.H. THE PRINCE HENRY

Arrangements have been made with the Bishop of Canberra and Goulburn, the Right Reverend C.A. Marren, for a Memorial Service for the former Governor-General of Australia, His Royal Highness The Prince Henry who died in London on 10 June, to be held at St. John's Church, Canberra at 9.00am on Thursday 18 July.

The Prime Minister, Ministers and Members of Parliament will be among the congregation.

CANBERRA. A.C.T.